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Wilson Center Digital Archive Translation - English

TELEGRAM  066734  
To: the Romanian Ministry of Foreign Affairs, to comrade Constantin Oancea and Ion
Ciubotaru  
From: the Romanian Embassy in Pyongyang  
Date: September 21, 1977  
Classification: Secret  
  
Klaus Steinhofer, Adviser for the GDR Embassy in Pyongyang, confirmed to V. Nanu
that the East German visit to the DRPK led by Erich Honecker will take place during
7-11 December 1977.   
  
Signed: D. Popa  


